January 30, 2018

A Police Committee meeting of the Village of Arthur, IL, was held on Tuesday, January 30, 2018. Chairman Dave Tiffan called the meeting to order at 11:01 A.M. Roll call was answered by Committee Members Dave Tiffan, Tyrel Ledbetter, Rod Randall and Duane Hopkins, Citizen Representative. Chief Michael Goodman and Judson Wienke were also present.

Committee Chairman, Dave Tiffan, invited Judson Wienke to speak with committee members about himself and answer questions, relating to seeking a return to employment with the Department. Chief Goodman presented information, under New Business Items, discussing the hiring of a new full-time police officer. Chief Goodman presented information to the Committee, recommending the candidate, Judson Wienke, be hired to fill the position with the Police Department, as a full-time Police Officer. The recommendation included information that a motion to hire Wienke be made at that Village Board meeting on February 5, 2018, at a starting salary of \$17.40 per hour, and to also require a one year probationary period.

Committee Chairman, Dave Tiffan, invited committee members and visitors to present information and to lead a general discussion, regarding any additional police department issues. Chief Goodman spoke with Committee members about retaining the Department's one, Part-time Officer, even when hiring back the sixth, Full-time Officer, as a way to continue to reduce overtime costs and cover scheduling shortfalls.

Tyrel Ledbetter made a motion to adjourn; Dave Tiffan seconded. Committee Chair, Dave Tiffan adjourned the meeting at 11:40 A.M.

APPROVED

Police Committee Chair

Chief of Police

Chief of Po